
Town of New London 

Board of Commissioner’s Meeting 

October 19, 2021 

 

 
Mayor Tate Daniels welcomed everyone and opened the Commissioner’s Meeting. Present for the 

meeting were Mayor Tate Daniels, Commissioners Bill Peak, Richard Kimmer, Christy Starnes and 

Marcus Mullis.  Commissioner Johnny Chestnut was absent from the meeting. Visitors present at the 

meeting were John & Cathy Kimmer, Derek Starnes and Jason Cagle. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Commissioner Bill Peak. Mayor Daniels opened the Public Hearing. 

The purpose of the hearing was to review the recommendation by the Planning Board regarding a request 

from Fiberon and Mr. Joe Frank Harris to re-zone 1.8 acres of property owned by Mr. Harris at 839 

Austin Road from R-20 to M-1. Fiberon’s property surrounds this parcel of land, and they would like to 

purchase this property and have the zoning match the rest of their operations at 181 Random Drive.  

 

Following discussion, Mayor Daniels closed the Public Hearing and opened the Commissioner’s Meeting. 

Commissioner Mullis made a motion to approve this request to rezone the property at 839 Austin Road 

from R-20 to M-1, seconded by Commissioner Kimmer.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

The agenda being accomplished, the meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm.  

Minutes submitted by Susan Almond, Town Administrator 


